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Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the reports of the Advisory Committee on progress on
implementation of the organizational resilience management system and storm Sandy after
action review recommendations.

Regarding ORMS, the Advisory Committee notes that the organizational resilience
management system ORMS has been fully implemented at Headquarters and welcomes the
progress achieved thus far.

The Committee is of the view that the governance arrangements of the initiative appear to
be satisfactory and will support effective coordination of emergency preparedness and
management activities. It also welcomes the progress made in developing and delivering training
programmes to enhance emergency preparedness, response and recovery across the Secretariat.

With regard to performance management, the Committee trusts that a framework for assessing
the effectiveness of the organizational resilience management system will be approved and
operationalized as soon as possible.

The Advisory Committee notes with appreciation that the implementation of the initiative
draws upon existing resources and capacity within the Secretariat and that it will continue to be
implemented using existing resources. At the same time, the Committee continues to emphasize
the importance of tracking the resources dedicated to this purpose by various
departments/offices. This includes, for instance, the costs of the establishment and operations of
the United Nations Operations and Crisis Centre and the Emergency Operations Centre.



Finally, the Committee notes that the focus of implementation will now shift to other
United Nations duty stations and entities, and looks forward to receiving information on the
implementation of the next phases of ORMS.

Mr Chairman,

Let me now turn to the Advisory Committee's report on progress on the implementation
of the storm Sandy after action review recommendations.

Concerning physical infrastructure remedial work, the Advisory Committee notes
that, as of January 2014, the Organization had recovered $64.2 million in costs incurred
and anticipated further recoveries of up to $12 million in the near future. It also notes the
statement of the Secretary-General that the Organization can finance the remaining
recoverable work from the insurance recoveries already received under its insurance
programmes. The Committee recommends that the General Assembly request the




